
Is it required to report a breakdown of the different groups covered
under the common output indicator “Other disadvantaged”? 

No. Only the aggregate figures for the indicator (i.e. total broken down by gender and category of region) are
required to be reported in the AIR. However, it is recommended to maintain information in the monitoring
system that identifies the relevant category (or categories) of disadvantage that applies to each participant that is
considered as “other disadvantaged”. This would in fact be imperative in the case that programme-specific
indicators are established in respect of particular groups addressed by the programme.
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